
 

— More — 

 News Release 
For immediate release: May 20, 2022     (22-071) 

 

Contact: DOH Communications  

  

Children ages 5-11 now eligible for Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 booster dose 
 

Additional mRNA dose will help further protect children and slow disease spread across 

Washington 

 

OLYMPIA – Booster doses of the Pfizer-BioNTech vaccine are now available for children ages 

5-11. The Washington State Department of Health (DOH) expanded booster dose eligibility to 

include everyone 5 and older following guidance and recommendations from the U.S. Food and 

Drug Administration (FDA), the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention’s (CDC) Advisory 

Committee on Immunization Practices, and the Western States Scientific Safety Review 

Workgroup.  

“The CDC’s announcement is welcome news as we continue to do everything we can to keep 

Washingtonians of all ages safe,” said Umair A. Shah, MD, MPH, Secretary of Health. “This 

pandemic is not over and we must continue to use the tools at our disposal. This includes 

masking, therapeutics, vaccinations and – of course – boosters. Keeping yourselves and those 

around you safe is of utmost importance, and this recommendation is another step in that 

direction.” 

The expansion of booster eligibility comes as COVID-19 cases are continuing to steadily rise 

across the county. The myth that COVID-19 is always a mild disease in children needs to be 

dispelled. Since the beginning of the pandemic, more than 4.8 million children ages 5-11 have 

been diagnosed with COVID-19, with 15,000 hospitalized and, tragically, 180 deceased.  

DOH’s updated booster dose recommendations are as follows: 

• Children ages 5-11 should receive a booster dose five months after completing their 

primary vaccine series of Pfizer-BioNTech vaccine. Immunocompromised children 

should receive their booster at least three months after their primary series. 
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• Everyone 12 and older should receive a booster dose five months after completing their 

primary vaccine series of Pfizer or Moderna, or two months after receiving the single-

shot Johnson & Johnson (J&J) vaccine. 

• Everyone 50 and older should receive a second booster dose four months after receiving 

their first booster dose.  

• Individuals 12 and older who are moderately or severely immunocompromised should 

receive a second booster dose four months after receiving their first booster dose. 

• Those 18 and older who received a primary vaccine and booster dose of the J&J vaccine 

four months ago can receive a second booster dose of an mRNA COVID-19 vaccine. 

To make a vaccine or booster appointment, visit Vaccine Locator, Vaccines.gov, or call the 

COVID-19 Information Hotline at 833-VAX-HELP. Language assistance is available. Those 

with further questions are encouraged to visit DOH’s COVID-19 Vaccine Frequently Asked 

Questions webpage or talk to their trusted health care provider. 

The DOH website is your source for a healthy dose of information. Find us on Facebook and 

follow us on Twitter. Sign up for the DOH blog, Public Health Connection.  
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